Централизованное тестирование по английскому языку, 2012

При выполнении заданий с кратким ответом впишите в поле для ответа цифру, которая соответствует номеру правильного ответа, или число, слово, последовательность букв (слов) или цифр. Ответ следует записывать без пробелов и каких-либо дополнительных символов. Так как на экзамене распознавание апострофа в бланках ответов будет затруднено, записывайте ответ в полной форме, например: donotknow, вместо don'tknow.

В заданиях, где нужно установить соответствие между двумя столбцами, ответ запишите в виде сочетания букв и цифр, соблюдая алфавитную последовательность букв левого столбца. Некоторые данные правого столбца могут использоваться несколько раз или не использоваться вообще. Например: A1Б1В4Г2.

Если вариант задан учителем, вы можете вписать или загрузить в систему ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Учитель увидит результаты выполнения заданий с кратким ответом и сможет оценить загруженные ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Выставленные учителем баллы отобразятся в вашей статистике

I had heard about wilderness survival camps from some classmates who went to one last summer. They were very excited about their experience and I was very curious. So during last month's term break I decided to go to one. After everything I (1) ... I was really looking forward to it. On the first day our instructor reassured us that the woodland (2) ... us with almost everything we needed. We (3) ... how to find water, how to light a fire and how to build shelter with only branches and leaves. The water was easy to find, but the food was not. To my horror, I discovered that we had to find our own. This meant hunting. We (4) ... out in groups and managed to find some berries and mushrooms. One of the boys in the group was able to light a fire and we proceeded to prepare a meal. However, as we (5) ... the mushrooms, they (6) ... fire. I was able to save most of them, but they tasted strangel I realised by the second day in the camp that it is not easy to live without the things we (7) ... accustomed to in our everyday lives.

it is not easy to live without the things we (7) accustomed to in our everyday lives.								
1. Прочитайте тек полните пропуск (1).	ст. Выбери	те один из	предложен	ных вариантов ответа. За-				
1) was heard	2) would be heard		3) had hear	d 4) was hearing				
2. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).								
1) had been provided		2) would provide4) was provided		3) will provide				

3. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3).

1) showed 2) were showing 3) were shown 4) have been shown

4. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).

1) were gone 2) had been gone 3) have gone 4) went

5. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5).

1) were cooking 2) had cooked 3) would cook 4) will be cooking

6. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).

1) catched 2) caught 3) were caught 4) had been caught

7. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).

1) are grown 2) are growing 3) have grown 4) will grow

Mount Bulla is one of the most popular winter resorts in Australia. It is about a six or seven-hour drive from the city. The resort itself is on the side of the mountain about one thousand meters up. The drive up is breathtaking. As you go up the winding road, the pine trees surround you and you can smell how fresh and clear (1) ... air is. Snow has fallen and the ground is covered (2) ... a white blanket. The actual resort is made (3) ... of three traditionally-built hotels. The largest of (4) ... three has a disco.

Just above the hotels is the ski-lift which takes you (5) ... the top of the slopes. There are also skiing instructors who teach beginners. Quite often there are special shows put (6) ... by professional skiers, which are fascinating to watch. You must like skiing to enjoy your stay as the resort is (7) ... real paradise (8) ... ski-lovers.

8. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

1) a 2) an 3) the 4) -

9. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).

1) up 2) over 3) for 4) in

10. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3).

1) for 2) out 3) down 4) up

11. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).

1) a 2) an 3) the 4) -

12. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5).

1) to 2) at 3) in 4) for

13. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).

1) in 2) on 3) off 4) down

14. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).

1) a 2) an 3) the 4) -

15. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (8).

1) by 2) to 3) for 4) at

16. Прочитайте предложения. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

You'll need ... shoes for walking around the city.

1) far comfortably 2) far more comfortable 3) far much comfortable 4) much more comfortable

Прочитайте предложения. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

We need to send food and medicine ... the victims can survive the flood.

1) so as 2) in order 3) so that 4) because

18. Прочитайте предложения. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

... good behaviour didn't last long.

1) Tom and Peter 2) Tom's and Peter 3) Tom and Peter's 4) Tom's and Peter's

19. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмента, в котором допущена ошибка.

A number of motorway repairs \underline{is} (1) being $\underline{carried}$ out (2) here \underline{over} (3) \underline{the} \underline{next} \underline{few} weeks (4).

20. Укажите номер под	20. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмента, в котором допущена ошибка.							
I always have to <u>remind me</u> (1) that this grammar book is not <u>mine</u> (2); one day I'll <u>take it away with</u> (3) my own books <u>by mistake</u> (4).								
1)	1 2) 2	3) 3	4) 4					
21. Укажите номер под	черкнутого ф	ррагмента, в	котором дог	гущена ош	ибка.			
<u>Tourism to Antarctica</u> (1) began in the middle of the last century, but only <u>in the late ninety</u> (2) <u>it</u> (3) began to <u>have a commercial impact</u> (4).								
1)	1 2) 2	3) 3	4) 4					
22. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмента, в котором допущена ошибка.								
It's (1) a network (2) in computing called "beta testing", which (3) means you test something to see if it works properly (4).								
1)	1 2) 2	3) 3	4) 4					
Do you ever wish you always (1) the worst isn't single cloud on a sunny day thinking such things, it's import life, according to psycholor rewarding as a result. Optim but it's also a more positive worse likely to start new prupbringing is obviously ver people are brought up to (7) people when anything (8) brought up not to regard fail lives. 23. Прочитайте текст.	really a lot o and says, "It ortant to do so ogists. It only ism, they say, way of looking ojects and ar y important is too much o wrong. Moo ure as the end	f fun — we (2) like r omething about takes a little is partly about the grant at life and a grant	all know soi ain." But if y ut it. You can (3), and you out self-respe ll it has to (4) more prepare our (6) to grow up fore on the other d — they just	meone who you catch y change yo bu'll find li- ect and con) Optimed to (5) the world ever blamir hand, hav st (9) wi	o sees a yourself our view fe more offidence nists are risks. I. Some office been ith their			
Заполните пропуск (1).	выоерите о	дин из пред	ложенных в	ариантов	ответа.			
1) worries	2) cares	3) fears	4) doubts	3				
24. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (2).	Выберите од	дин из пред	ложенных в	ариантов	ответа.			
1) feels	2) appears	3) seems	4) looks	3				
25. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (3).	Выберите од	дин из пред	ложенных в	ариантов	ответа.			
1) effort	2) power	3) force	4) trial					
26. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (4).	Выберите о	дин из пред	ложенных в	ариантов	ответа.			
1) supply	2) suppose	3) propo	se 4) off	er				
27. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (5).	Выберите од	дин из пред	ложенных в	ариантов	ответа.			
1) make	2) have	3) take	4) bring					
28. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (6).	Выберите од	дин из пред	ложенных в	ариантов	ответа.			
1) opinion	2) position	3) view	4) attitu	de				
29. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (7).	Выберите од	дин из пред	ложенных в	ариантов	ответа.			
1) demand	2) depend	3) trust	4) expe	et				
30. Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (8).	Выберите о	дин из пред	ложенных в	ариантов	ответа.			
1) goes	2) falls	3) runs	4) happens					

1) 1

2) 2

3) 3

4) 4

31. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (9).
1) take up 2) get on 3) move out 4) come over
32. Выберите ответную реплику, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной реплике-стимулу.
I don't know how to play chess.
1) Either I do. 2) So do I. 3) Nor do I. 4) So is me.
33. Выберите реплику-стимул, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной ответной реплике.
Isn't it?
1) It's his turn. 2) It's a nice party. 3) The meeting is over. 4) It's not his fault.
34. Выберите реплику-стимул, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной ответной реплике.
I would imagine so.
1) What would you do if you won a million? 2) Will it cost a lot? 3) What are you going to do? 4) Can you imagine such a situation?
35. Расположите реплики так, чтобы получился связный диалог. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.
A. Thank you. How many books can I borrow? B. Let's have a look in our subject catalogue. I'll just write down the numbers from the index and then we can go and look them up. C. This one looks good, there's a lot about Japanese religions and festivals. Can you find something about Japanese art? D. I'm looking for something about Japan. I am doing a special project on it. E. Normally only 6, butlet's see which books are in, and then you can choose what you want. F. I am not sure if we have any special books on art, but I might be able to order some from the Central Library. 1) DBCAEF 2) DFAEBC 3) DBAECF 4) DBCFEA

- § 1. If you walk into any bookstore there is an entire shelf dedicated to books about people who decide to change their lives by relocating to another country. I used to laugh at those kinds of books and wonder why anyone would put themselves through the discomfort of going to live in a foreign country — all in search of a simple lifel
- § 2. One day, instead of walking straight past this section, I selected a book to read on the train. It was about an accountant who realised one day how boring her life was, so she bought a ticket to Italy. After reading the book, the idea of moving abroad had lodged (засела) itself in my mind and was turning into a magnificent possibility.
- § 3. I resigned from the hospital where I worked, sold my apartment and moved to the region of Umbria in Italy. Once there, I rented an apartment and hired a little motorbike. I loved sampling the local cuisine and I signed up for a short cooking course. A very charming local man called Francesco ran the course. Each lesson not only did we learn how to prepare an authentic Umbrian dish, we were also rolling around the floor in fits of laughter, since Francesco was a natural storyteller and we enjoyed his talent for imitating people.
- § 4. I also took a three-month Italian language course. It is fair to say that my attempts at cooking were more successful than my attempts to acquire a new language. I tried hard, however, and after a few weeks of lessons I actually had a short conversation with a local — OK, I only asked for directions to the train station. In my mind, though, this was a triumph of communication and I was satisfied with my modest progress.
- § 5. It was at one of these language classes that I heard a fellow student, John, mention that his neighbour, Sandro, was moving to Rome and selling his farmhouse very cheap. John said he wished he had the money to purchase it himself, as the property was sure to be snapped up soon. I couldn't believe that it cost less than half the amount that I had sold my tiny apartment for. Would I dare to copy the writers of all those books? I had to go and have a look, of course. The farmhouse was located on the top of a hill, and although it was very run-down, it possessed charm. I bought it straight away.
- § 6. The project wasn't without its difficulties, though. The farmhouse was collapsing in several places. My first priority, therefore, was to hire some local workers to add supports to the building. I also strengthened the foundations, installed a new kitchen and renovated the rest of the property. In the end, all the cost and effort were worthwhile, because I felt I belonged here as much as I did anywhere in the world, and I was determined to make it my home. I must say I sometimes look at my collection of books on Italy and think I'd like to have a goal writing one myself I'd like to share my experience and let other dreamers out there know that the difficulty is worth it. I didn't quite find the simple life, but I did find what the Italians call the sweet life — la dolce
- 36. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

What did the author originally think of books about going to live in a foreign country?

- 1) They took up too much space in bookstores.
 - 2) They didn't interest her in any way.
- 3) They contained many entertaining stories.
- 37. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

The impression that the writer gives of Francesco is that

- 1) he could only cook local food. 2) his cookery course was too short.
 - 3) his students found him amusing.
- 38. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

What did the writer realise about learning the Italian language?

- 1) that she could learn Italian easily in spite of her age
- 2) that it was harder than learning to cook local dishes
- 3) that it would help her to get on better with the locals
- 39. Прочитайте текст и выберите вариант ответа, соответствующий его содержанию.

What did the writer conclude about her decision to move to Italy?

- 1) She felt that the unexpected difficulties had spoilt her dreams.
- 2) She knew that anywhere else in the world would feel just as much like home.
 - 3) She felt that, despite the problems, her decision had been a good one.
- 40. Определите значение указанного слова в тексте.

be snapped up (§ 5)

- 1) be in demand
- 2) become unwanted
- 3) be pulled down
- 41. Определите значение указанного слова в тексте.

run-down (§ 5)

- 1) very low
- 2) shabby
- 3) small
- 42. Выберите правильный вариант перевода в соответствии с содержанием текста.

Once there, I rented an apartment and hired a little motorbike. (§ 3)

- 1) Когда-то посетив это место, я оплатила квартиру и взяла в аренду небольшой мотоцикл.
- 2) Приехав туда, я сняла квартиру и взяла напрокат небольшой мотоцикл.
- 3) В один из своих приездов туда я сдала в аренду апартаменты и взяла в кредит маленький мотоцикл.

1. Halloween

Halloween was originally a Celtic festival for the dead, celebrated on the last day of the Celtic year, October 31. One story says that, on that day, the spirits of all those who had died throughout the preceding year would come back in search of living bodies to possess for the next year. Naturally, the still-living did not want to be possessed. So, on the night of October 31, villagers would put out the fires in their homes, to make them cold and undesirable. They would then dress up in all manner of devilish costumes and noisily parade around the neighbourhood, in order to frighten away spirits looking for bodies to possess. The custom of "trick-or-treating (when children go from house to house on Halloween to get Small presents) is thought to have originated with a ninth-century European custom called 'souling where early Christians would walk from village to village begging for 'soul cakes', made out of square pieces of bread with currants.

2. Independence Day

Independence Day is the national holiday of the USA commemorating the signing of the Declaration of Independence on July 4, 1776. At the time of the signing, the US was under the rule of England's King George III. There was growing protest in the 13 colonies concerning the taxes that had to be paid to England. King George sent extra troops to help control any rebellion (восстание). In April 1775 the King's troops reached Concord. The battle of Concord would mark the beginning of the war for Independence. By June 1776 a committee was formed to compose a formal declaration of independence. Thomas Jefferson was chosen to write the first draft which was presented to the Congress.

3. Carnival

The Origins of Carnival are unclear, but most agree that it started as a pagan (языческое) celebration in ancient Rome or Greece. In Brazil, Carnival rules the country for four days a year. It happens at the peak of summer, attracting thgusands of visitors from all corners of the world. Carnival changes dates every year but it usually happens some time in February or early March. Carnival is supposed to be a time to 'forget or recall an old love affair, to celebrate new passion or search for new romantic experiences'.

4. Guy Fawkes' Night

In 1605, Guy Fawkes and a group of his supporters attempted to blow up the Houses of Parliament to kill the King, James I and the entire Parliament. The conspirators were angered because King James had been forcing Jesuits to leave England. The plotters (заговорщики) wanted to take power away from the king and return the country to the Catholic faith. However, in an attempt to protect a friend, one of the group members sent an anonymous letter warning him to stay away from the Parliament. The warning letter reached the King, and the conspirators were caught and sentenced to death.

43. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which festival / celebration involves changes in the home?

1) 1

2) 2

4) 4

44. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which festival / celebration has connections with love and romance

1) 1

2) 2

45. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

3)3

Which festival / celebration involves a symbolic food?

1) 1

2) 2

3)3

46. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which festival / celebration came about partly because of a message that had been caught hold of?

1) 1

2) 2

3)3

4)4

47. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which festival / celebration followed a formal political agreement?

1) 1

2) 2

3)3

4)4

48. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which festival / celebration involved strange clothes?

1) 1

2) 2

3)3

The days when people would go to a zoo for (1) ... are long gone. Today's zoos play a role in the protection of threatened species. The way animals are treated in a zoo has changed, too. Many intelligent animals suffer from (2) ... in captivity and their keepers now try to improve the (3) ... state of animals in their care. They do this, for example, by providing the animals with a variety of different food or by changing the animals' daily routine. Although some critics of zoos remain (4) ..., there can be no doubt that animals in Zoos today enjoy a more comfortable existence than in the past.

49. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (1).

CONVINCE, AMUSE, BORE, PSYCHOLOGY

50. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (2).

CONVINCE, AMUSE, BORE, PSYCHOLOGY

51. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (3).

CONVINCE, AMUSE, BORE, PSYCHOLOGY

52. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (4).

CONVINCE, AMUSE, BORE, PSYCHOLOGY

Dear John,

I've just heard this morning that I got the job! To celebrate, I'm inviting a few friends to a small party next Saturday night. Do come and bring your new girl-friend. It should be fun! (1) ... me know whether you can make it or not, just in case I end up inviting too many people! The flat's not big (2) ... for a huge crowd I am (3) ... forward to seeing you.

Yours, Sally

- **53.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (1) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **54.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (2) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **55.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (3) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **56.** Прочитайте текст. Выпишите по два лишних слова в порядке их предъявления в тексте.

The reason why some parents prefer home schooling is that they are not satisfied with the schools which in their area. They think they can provide it a better education at home, where their children can study in a safer environment.

57. Прочитайте текст. Выпишите по два лишних слова в порядке их предъявления в тексте.

Others, though, they criticize home schooling and say us that children should be allowed to socialize with other children, make friends and learn how to live in society.

58. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

They said on the news the $({\rm Ha}\ {\rm д}{\rm H}{\rm g}{\rm x})$ that eight countries in the region had made a freetrade zone.

 Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

Only people with a very high income can (позволить себе) to stay in such a luxurious hotel.

60. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках

There was little surprise when the news was announced, (не так ли)?